
 

 

PERTH AND KINROSS COMMUNITY PLANNING PARTNERSHIP BOARD 

 

Minute of meeting of the Perth and Kinross Community Planning Partnership Board 
held virtually via Microsoft Teams on Tuesday 7 July 2020 at 10.00 am. 
 
Present:  Councillors Lyle, Parrott and McDade (Perth and Kinross 

Council); K Reid, Chief Executive (Perth and Kinross Council); 
P Graham, PKAVS; G MacDougall, Skills Development; G 
Pryde, Scottish Fire and Rescue Service; M Cambridge, 
Jobcentre Plus/DWP; M Cook, Perth College UHI; J 
McNairney, Scottish Government; M Wright, Scottish 
Enterprise.  

 
In Attendance: B Renton, S Devlin, D Littlejohn, D Stokoe, L Haxton, M 

Butterworth, K McNamara, C Mailer, C Guild and K Molley (all 
Perth and Kinross Council); H Scott (NHS Tayside); L Hughes, 
PKAVS.  

 
 
1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES 

 

Councillor Lyle welcomed all present to the meeting.  
 

2.  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

There were no Declarations of Interest made in terms of the relevant Codes of 
Conduct. 
 

3. IMPACT AND EMERGING IMPLICATIONS OF COVID-19 
 

K Reid, Chief Executive, Perth and Kinross Council thanked staff across all 
services for their work throughout the COVID-19 pandemic. She added her 
appreciation to staff working collaboratively and to those who had been re-
tasked into other services. Next steps now include focusing on recovery and 
renewal. 
 
D Stokoe and C Mailer provided a slide-based presentation on the Impact and 
Emerging Implications of COVID-19.  This presentation highlighted the work 
Perth and Kinross Council had undertaken throughout COVID-19 and the 
strategies that are in place in tackling the consequences of the pandemic. 
This presentation also focused on the impact COVID-19 had on vulnerable 
groups such as those in poverty, homelessness and unemployment as well as 
groups such as the elderly. 
 
Partners such as G MacDougall, Skills Development, M Cambridge, 
Jobcentre Plus/DWP and P Graham, PKAVS shared their experiences 
throughout the COVID-19 pandemic.  

 
 
 



 

 

D Littlejohn, also provided a slide-based presentation on the Economic Impact 
COVID-19 has had across Perth and Kinross. This presentation provided the 
Board with information on the pressures the COVID-19 pandemic has created 
on the Tourism, Hospitality and Leisure sectors. This presentation also 
highlighted the Economic Wellbeing Plan for Perth and Kinross. D Littlejohn 
added that there will be opportunities for Community Planning Partners to 
identify priority actions and help Officers shape the Plan. 
 
THERE WAS A 10 MINUTE RECESS AND THE MEETING RECONVENED 
AT 11.20AM. 

 

4. RECOVERY AND RENEWAL  
 

M Butterworth provided the partnership with the draft version of the Perth and 
Kinross Council’s long-term recovery and renewal strategy. He added the 
importance of following one plan and working towards common goals. 
Together, we can learn from this experience by building on effective relations, 
volunteers and working with the community through the share of best practice. 
M Butterworth asked if this document could be circuited to Partners to receive 
their comments and feedback. 

 

Councillor Lyle suggested a Community Planning Partnership Short Life 
Working Group be created to give partners of the Board the opportunity to 
share the work they had undertaken throughout the COVID-19 pandemic and 
the challenges they had faced throughout this period. This will include what 
work has gone well, a lesson learned review and how partners are going to 
work collectively in the future. K Reid and other partners shared their 
enthusiasm for partners being able to share their experiences and welcomed 
the idea of a Short Life Working Group meeting. A suitable date will be 
arranged and brought forward to Partners.  
 
C Guild added that it would be useful for a Community Impact Assessment to 
be set out to Partners. 

 

5. STRATEGIC IMPLICATIONS FOR THE COMMUNITY PLANNING  

  PARTNERSHIP  

 
It was agreed that this item would be deferred to the next meeting of the CPP 
Board to allow for the Short Life Working Group to meet.  
 
The next meeting shall focus on: The Key Joint Challenges, Enhanced Joint 
Working Opportunities for the Partnership and Planning/Implementing Key 
Partnership Action on Recovery and Renewal.  
 
H Scott, NHS Tayside added how important it is for partners to work together 
in terms of strategic planning.  
 
COUNCILLOR X MCDADE LEFT THE MEETING DURING THIS ITEM.  

  
 



 

 

6. ANY OTHER COMPETENT BUSINESS  
 
 There was no other competent business. 

 
7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 
 Tuesday 13 October 2020 at 10am.  


